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Patient Participation Group
Note of the AGM and ordinary meeting held on 11th November 2024 at Woolpack House

Present:  PPG members: Murray Rose (Chair), Mike Eusden, Kathy Gibson, Kate Henderson-Nichol, Tim Howell, June Hutt, Ellen Murphy (Minutes), Robin Peach, Diana Robinson, Gail Smith. 

Practice: Wendy Stevens.
Apologies: Steffanie McGurk.
Annual General Meeting
The Chair confirmed that the terms of office of the Chair, Vice Chair and Secretaries were for two years, from January 2023, and that new appointments were therefore needed for these positions.  PPG members had been consulted by the Practice via email on whether they wished to be considered for any of these roles, or to lead one of the three PPG Subgroups (Diabetes; Carers; Website and Communications). No requests for consideration had been received, and so elections would not be needed for these posts.
The roles were then discussed and endorsed by all present as follows:

· Chair: Murray confirmed that he would be content to continue in this role for a further year.

· Vice Chair. Kathy Gibson volunteered to take on this role, which was currently vacant.
· Secretary. There are currently two secretaries, who share the role. Wendy proposed that Steffanie or another member of staff from the Practice would take the Minutes at PPG meetings, and this was welcomed and agreed. Kathy offered to provide oversight and support for this role. It was also agreed that the draft minutes would be forwarded to Murray and Kathy for review before they are published. 
· Diabetes Subgroup: Mike Eusden and Kathy Gibson will continue to lead this group with Tony Cleaver also still involved
· Carers: Gail Smith, Kate Henderson-Nichol and Kathy Gibson will continue to lead this group

· Website and Communications. Robin Peach will continue to take the lead on this group.

Tony Cleaver, Tim Howell and Ellen Murphy would be stepping down from the PPG core group, and were thanked for their input.
The AGM was then formally closed, leading on to the ‘ordinary’ agenda as below. 
Minutes of the previous meeting (2nd September) 
These were approved. 

Matters arising from the minutes
The minutes of the last meeting (2nd September) had still not been shared on the Practice’s PPG web page. Action: Wendy to arrange. The action plan following the public consultation meetings held in March and April had been updated to incorporate Wendy’s comments but had also not yet been shared on this page. Action: Wendy to arrange.
Wendy had hoped that it would be possible to give the PPG direct access to update the PPG page of the website, to make changes such as those above, but this was not going to be feasible. It was agreed that when a change to the website was needed, a member of the PPG would sit with Vishnu (the IT Manager) to facilitate this being done.
Wendy had reported at the last meeting that it was now possible for a GP to book follow-up appointments for a patient themselves. Some of those present reported, however, that they were still being asked to make the appointment themselves, and that this was sometimes difficult if a timely appointment wasn’t available. Action: Wendy to follow up.
The experience of the PPG to date 

Murray invited a discussion about how the PPG had operated to date, and about what would most help to avoid failure in the future and maximise success.  They key issue identified concerned effective communications between the Practice and the PPG, and between the PPG, Practice and wider patient body. Some difficulties had been experienced, including delays in sharing information about the PPG’s activities via the Practice website, and a lack of response from the Practice.  
Steps to assist with this were agreed as follows:

· Emails to Wendy from the PPG should mention the PPG and the topic in the subject line

· An action list would be provided at the end of the minutes

· The minute -taker would meet with Wendy as soon as the minutes had been written, to agree them. The minute taker would then liaise with Vishnu to get them publicised
· As many means of communication as possible should be used between the PPG and wider patient body, including posting minutes of meetings on noticeboards. Action: Wendy. 
Updates from the Subgroups

Diabetes group

The group had identified a number of actions to help support patients with diabetes, and these had been agreed by the Practice. These actions still needed to be publicised, and it was agreed that a ‘You said – we did’ summary would be drawn up. Action: Wendy. This would also cover the actions arising from the other groups and would be done within two weeks. The summary would also include links to relevant documents.
Communications and the website
A useful meeting had been held between Robin, Wendy and new practice staff, followed by a further meeting to progress some of the issues. This had allowed for discussion of some comprehensive feedback gathered by Robin from PPG members about how the website functions from the users’ point of view. Some of the minor issues raised had now been dealt with, while it hadn’t been possible to address some of the others because of formal NHS requirements. Robin noted that this subgroup had been mainly ‘virtual’, but that this had worked well.

Carers
Kate and Gail reported that the Practice input to this group had been excellent, with good progress being made by two data collectors, one of whom had now left. A meeting was due shortly between Practice staff, the PPG lead members and York Carers. An action plan was being worked up and would be finalised at the group’s next meeting. The focus is on identifying the number of patients who are carers, and their needs.
In conclusion, Murray noted that while each of the Subgroups had adopted different working methods, they had each been successful and were making significant progress. Wendy noted that the PPG had been held up by others as an especially effective group. 
Any other business
NHS App
Wendy confirmed that the Practice wish to increase the number of patients who are using the NHS App and would welcome input from PPG volunteers to assist at some drop-in NHS App support sessions. Action: Wendy to identify dates for these sessions, together with a preliminary training session for the volunteers. When the dates had been identified, an advert would then be sent to the wider group of 200 patients who have expressed interest in the PPG’s work, to seek volunteers.
Wasted appointments

Diana queried the basis for the figures used within the notices provided to patients in the surgeries about the cost of wasted appointments.  Action: Wendy to check the calculations and re-draft if necessary. Wendy also confirmed that the capacity to cancel an appointment was due to be introduced on the NHSApp, and that it was already possible to cancel by text if the appointment has been made in that way.
Date of next meetings
It was agreed that meetings would be held on an annual cycle of January, April, September and November, on the second Monday in each month. The next meeting will therefore be on Monday 13th January, at 5.30 pm at Woolpack House.
Action list

	Action
	Responsibility

	Share the PPG Minutes of the 8th September 2024 meeting on the Practice website
	Wendy Stevens

	Share the Action Plan drawn up following the PPG consultation events in March and Aril 2024 on the practice website
	Wendy Stevens

	Check whether GPs are now making follow-up appointments for patients, as intended
	Wendy Stevens

	Arrange for the minutes of PPG meetings to be posted on Practice noticeboards
	Wendy Stevens

	Draw up and publicise a ‘You said – we did’ summary of actions arising from the PPG’s work, including the work of the subgroups 
	Wendy Stevens

	Identify dates for NHS App support sessions for patients, and an initial training session for PPG volunteers
	Wendy Stevens

	Check the calculations used in the ‘wasted appointments’ notices
	Wendy Stevens


